Mr. Harold Rodner, Executive Vice-President, The Will Rogers Memorial Fund 570 Lexington Avenue New York City, N.Y.

Dear Mr. Rodner:

Your letter of April 6th concerning your nephew, Irving Rodner, who is interested in entering a medical school, received during Mr. Carter's absence from the city.

I am confident that Mr. Carter will be glad to assist this young man in any way possible and the matter will be brought to his attention when he returns. In the meantime, may I suggest that Mr. Rodner write to the Texas Medical School, Galveston, Texas, ask for a catalogu, their requirements and make his application, giving Mr. Carter as a reference. Dr. Webb Walker of Fort Worth, a personal friend of Mr. Carter's, has given permission for his name to be given as a reference and offered his services in helping your nephew secure admission to the school at Galveston.

After the above suggestions have been executed, we would be interested in having the results and helping further if possible.

Yours very truly,

Secy, to Mr. Carter.